

Ph: +91-814200890, 8146200781

Dear Parents

The summer break is almost over and the school is ready to receive the students back in its campus, chirping with excitement and eager to share holiday stories with their teachers and friends.

While the students were on the much-awaited break, the teachers were gearing up for the upcoming months. Prepping for scholastic and co scholastic activities, designing academic planners in sync with the broad yearly pedagogical planner, carefully crafting interesting, outcome based lesson plans are some of the assignments that kept the teachers busy during this month.

The months of July and August will be utilised primarily for recapitulation of the concepts done previously and learn more concepts in preparation of the Half Yearly Exams scheduled to be conducted in September. Specifically designed teaching strategies will focus on instilling confidence about the subject matter in each child across all classes. To this end, the teachers will engage them in intensive learning practices.

You will also be happy to know that as yet another step of promoting the reading and learning culture in the school, our school has partnered with the National Digital Library of India. Students from Class 4th to 11th will have free access to a wide array of books to upgrade their knowledge. The login details shall be shared by the Class Incharge on the first day of school.

We also wish to draw your attention to the Covid pandemic and the precautionary measures for the same. While the school will continue to sanitise the premises and all other facilities stringently, please continue to reinforce the culture of wearing masks and sanitising. Please do not send your wards to the school if they have any symptoms such as fever, cold and cough. In the larger interest of the other children, we will be forced to send your ward back in case there are these indications. Do continue to make them realise the collective responsibility to fight the pandemic by ensuring precautions. We are sure you would have got them

vaccinated as per the government advisory. The timely vaccination is definitely expected and desired in view of every one's safety.

We request you to continue to provide us your valuable feedback on all issues concerning the progress of our dear students. Our earnest desire is to provide the best learning experiences to the students that stay with them forever. We strive to nurture their minds, hearts and souls in a way that they spread positivity and happiness around them.

Reiterating our faith in your support and wisdom, we thank you for being a strong pillar of strength to our beloved institution.

With deep regards



Ph: +91-814200890, 8146200781

Circular No. 002/22 Date: 06-07-2022

Dear Parents

Please note the following changes with regard to birthday celebrations-

- 1. Students will wear **school uniform** only.
- 2. They can bring only a packet of candies for distribution among their classmates.
- 3. They will distribute the candies during class teacher's period.
- 4. They will not move around the campus to distribute candies to teachers during recess. They can offer it to the subject teachers during their periods.

The new rule is to be followed by all students, across all classes.

Best wishes



Ph: +91-814200890, 8146200781

Circular No. 004/22 Date: 13-07-2022

Dear Parents

Ministry of Culture along with Ministry of Petrol and Natural Gas is organizing 'The Heritage Quiz ,Jigyasa' to celebrate Azadi ka Amrit Mahotsav commemorating 75 years of Indian Independence.

This quiz can be accessed and played by anyone in the age group of 13-18 years of age.

Participants will have the opportunity to qualify as District – winner who subsequently go on to the **State**, **Regional and National Levels**.

Winning team members are eligible for a scholarship of **INR 10 lakh** each: 'Jigyasa' will be available in 17 languages.

For more information about the quiz visit: https://www.akamquiz.com/

Students of Classes VIII-XI are encouraged to participate in the Quiz.

The last date for registration is **15th July 2022**.

Regards



Ph: +91-814200890, 8146200781

Circular No. 005/22 Date: 13-07-2022

Dear Parents Greetings.

We all are aware of the school policy related to uniform and carrying expensive and fancy watches, pens or any other item to school by students. Despite clear instructions, some students have been found to carry such items to school.

We request you to keep a check on the purchase of such items for your wards. Students must focus on **gaining knowledge** and **skills** during this part of their lives. **Distractions must be minimized for them.**

Please note that any student in possession of fancy, expensive or unauthorized items will invite **disciplinary action** against him/her. Furthermore, the item will be **confiscated** without any explanation.

We seek your support and cooperation.

Regards

Affiliated to CBSE (New Delhi)

Pabri Road, Rajpura, Punjab

Ph: +91-814200890, 8146200781

Circular No. 006/22

Date: 14-07-2022

Dear Parents and Students (VIII-XI)

NEP 2020 emphasises the importance of scientific guidance for children at schools. The real question is 'How to decide What to become in Future'? This decision becomes tough and complex in the current scenario where a lot of changes are happening in the world of careers which signifies the role of scientific Career and Skill Guidance at schools.

In this regard, CBSE in association with Lifology Foundation, is organising **National Guidance Festival** for students & parents of class VIII-XII from **19th September to 24th September 2022**. This festival will be organised in digital mode and will provide students the information on future careers, skill sets to excel in the coming days and a clear plan regarding "Which career paths to choose and How to reach the destination".

This program is specially aimed at the students to provide them the quality guidance from the experts and to help co-create a vibrant future. The sessions will be a mix of expert talk, interaction, experiential learning and exposure to Assessments & Scientific Career Guidance.

Students and parents (of class VIII-XI) can register before 10th September 2022, using the link https://forms.gle/n25FV8NuchhpywNk7

Please Note:

- **1.** There is **no fee** for attending this programme.
- **2.** As limited seats are available, the selection of participants shall be on first come, first served basis.
- **3.** The invitation link for the webinar shall be emailed one day prior to the programme on the email ID provided at the time of registration.

We request all of you to register using the given link and take advantage of this great initiative by CBSE.

Regards

TEAM AVS